Chairman’s Report
AGM 2025
As usual, there has been a lot going on in the town over the last year or so. Potential changes at Moness, the local community place plan, various planning applications, trying to forward a new cemetery for the town, numerous road closures, windfarm proposals, community resilience, changes to green space management, efforts at providing additional housing. These are all big things that we need to be aware of and which can have an impact on people’s lives.
The community council continues to provide an open forum which anyone in the town can make representations at, and maintaining this is our core function.

There is currently an election process open. The present community council has seven members, and new people are encouraged to put their names forward if they wish to make a contribution to life in the town. We can have up to ten members. At every election, we tend to get at least one new member. We have a good mixture of representation from different parts of the town and different interests. As always, nominations for younger people are very welcome. 

As Chair, I would like to thank all our members, the councillors that have attended our meetings, the PKC staff who help us with a range of problems, members of the public who bring issues to our attention, and the many people who make a range of activities work well within the town.

Thank you all.
Victor Clements
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